














HUNTER VALLEY CHAPTER
ANNUAL MEETING

Saturday 19 October 1996

1 was privileged to attend and chair this
year's annual meeting of the
Fellowship’s Hunter Valley Chapter held
at the Joy Cummings Centre, Newcastle,
in attendance with fellow life member
and convenor of our membership
committee Naida Jackson.

The retiring Convenor/President Ray
Meredith welcomed us and at the same
time introduced us to a very keen and
enthusiastic group of members. This
was the Chapters tenth annual meeting.

The management committee appointed
for the next ensuing vear is:

President and Convenor —
Ray Meredith

Vice President —
Cliff Mackie

Minues Secretary —
Verne Mackic

Treasurer -
jean McRenny

The members are looking forward to 1907
as this is the bi-centennial anniv ersary of
the establishiment of Newcastle.

We again invite members lving near to
Nuowcastle to join with the Hunter Valley
Chapter in the functions during the year.
They meet on the third Saturday of
every menth at the oy Cummings
Centre, corner Scott Street and Pacific
Highway, Newcastle. The meeting
commences at 1.30pm with the first
mecting for 1997 on 13 February.

v Meredith may be contacted on
{049} 431240 for further inguiries.

Doug Oakes
Vice-President
Fellowvship of First Fleeters

The President of Hunter Valley Chapter,
Rav Meredith, at the annual general
meeting on 19 October 1996 reported
that the year was saddened by untimely
death of [ohn Bone, Vice-President.
Tohn being a foundation member will be
sorely missed by the Chapter. A precis of
the President’s annual report follows.

Throuph the year there were some very
interesting and well-illustrated talks on
members’ family history, one of which
was Dorothy Johns's narrative on John
Weaver and his part in the development
of Ryde. A plaque has been fixed on the
banks of Parramatta River recording this
history.

Ruth Davis's talk on Jane Langley
proved to be interesting, as Ruth was
the first Jane Langley descendant to join
the Chapter, and once again there have
been the lively snippets from Pat Sherrif
taking us back to our history in
England. Pat after many hours of the
hard endeavour and in-depth research
has put her book to print.

Luncheons at Sizzlers continue to he
popular activity days. The September
activity day, a tour of Newcastle
historical sites on the replica tram, was
a very enjoyable afternoon with
information supplied on the tour by a
guide who could best be described as
gregarious and entertaining.

The President evinced preat pleasure in
being invited to attend and speak ar the
December meeting of rthe Northern
Rivers Chapter of the Fellowship of First
Fleerers. This proved to be a very
enjoyable experience as it has members
from all areas of the North Coast, some
of them having links back to his own
antecedents and to the Hunter Valley.

Ravwent on to say: ‘1 am disappointed
al the lack of interest shown towards our
group by the organisers of the Hunter
River Bicentenary in 1997, However, as
you know, our governing body has
agreed to hold the 1997 AGM in
Newcastle,  and  will  [consider]
supporting us in any activity we may
decide on.

Twould like to see us make a success
ol the 1997 AGM, as we will not only be
honouring our own First Fleeter, John
Shortland. and his part in the history of
the Hunter River area, it is also the lenth
anniversary of the convening of our
Chapter and an  opporlunily to
demonstrate the part played by First
Fleeters not only in the Sydney area, but
in all parts of Australia.’

The President thanked the minute
secretary,  Verna  Lumby, and  the
treasurer, Jean McKenny, for thelr

support throughout the year, and the
Fellowship's President, Peter Christian,
who is always there to listen and
support, for his co-operation,
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SECOND STAGE
OF WILLIAMS
FAMILY VAULT ,
RESTORATION . -
TO PROCEED

On Friday, 27 September 1996, the
following personnel met at the parish
centre attached to St. Peter's Anglican
Church, Richmond NSW: Reverend Tim
Payne, [im and Shirey Mills; Les G.
Boutcher; Desmond 1. Williams: John
Phipps (secretary, St. Peter’s Cemetery
Trustees) and Gordon A, Brown
(menumental lettercutter).

Following a very gencrous donation of
$1,000 from Les Boutcher, it was
decided that the second stage of
restoration of the Williams family vault
in St. Peter's Cemetery should proceed
forthwith. The task will be completed by
the end of 1996.

The first stage was finalised last year==#
On 25 Tune 1993 a service took place in
St. Peter's, Richmond, 1o mark
cempletion, followed by the dedication
of a Fellowship of First Fleeters plaque
for Rebert Williams, senior (Robert
Williams junior and Charlotte Eather
were the first familv. members to be
buried in the vault)

lim Pavne paid a warm tribute to Les
Boutcher on btwe counts. First, of the
$2.700 required for the complele
restoration work, Les had contributed
$1.500. Secondly, it was due to the
lengthy, painstaking research carried
out by Les Boutcher that Rebert
Williams  senior  was  officially
recognised as a First Fleeler, The delay
in such recoenition was because the
earlier accepted birth date of Robe
Williams junior was in error -sas-<
obscured his relationship 1o the First
Fleet convict of the same name. (Les
Boutchers late beloved wife, June, was
a descendant of First Flecter Robert
Williams and of Charlotte Eather.)

A SECOND
REUNION

The meeting on 27 September also
decided to hold a second reunion for
descendants of First Fleeier Robert
Williams, Robert Williams Junior and
Charlotte Eather. It will take place on
Sunday, 22 June, 1997, with a 12 noon
service at St. Peter’s Richmond followed
by a picnic at Pugh's Lagoon.

Further information:

The Reverend Jim Payne,

10/42 Jinka Street, Hawker. ACT 2614
Telephone {06) 254 6722.









